
Wildflower Reservoir

EMIGRATION IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING 
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 16, 2017 
EMIGRATION CANYON FIRE STATION 
5025 EMIGRATION CANYON ROAD 
SALT LAKE CITY, UTAH  

 
Board Members in Attendance: Mike Hughes – Chair, Mark Stevens – Vice Chair, David 
Bradford – Secretary/Clerk 
Ex Officio: Eric Hawkes – Manager, Jeremy Cook – Legal Counsel, Don Barnett – Barnett 
Intermountain Consulting and Fred Smolka 
Chair Hughes called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 
 
6.  Water Levels Report 
Don Barnett discussed the system well levels and consumption report as seen on his projected 
graph. He reported that January 2017 was up 50% more, possibly highest ever reported for this 
time of year while December 2016 was below average. Eric Hawkes responded that he has fixed 
several leaks. Mark Stevens remarked that it has been a wet month. Eric replied that there could 
be more broken valves not seen under the snow. Don also stated that there could be additional 
water leaks which remains to be seen. Mark inquired about the process of reading the water 
meters and Don explained. Eric interjected that numbers are the readings of the wells taken on 
consistent dates. Chair Hughes stated that there could be leaks with an additional million gallons 
of water being reported.  
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